
OFFICE OF THE RETURNING OFFICER, 

INDIA ISLAMIC CULTURAL CENTRE, 
 87-88, LODHI ROAD, NEW DELHI - 110003 

 

NOTICE 
 Whereas, notice calling general election to constitute next governing 
body consisting of President, Vice President, Members of Board of Trustees 
and Executive Council was issued by the undersigned on the 1st of 
November, 2018; 
 Whereas, the postal ballot papers to the voters residing outside 
National Capital Territory of Delhi has already been issued and voting for 
the voters residing in Delhi will be taken on the 6th January,2018; 

Whereas, a complaint was received from two of the contesting 
candidates regarding a Whatsapp message about holding of a meeting  at 
Islam Gymkhana, Marine Drive, Mumbai on the 11.12.2018 from 6.00 p.m 
onwards purportedly organized by the India Islamic Cultural Centre(IICC), 
using logo of the IICC,  in which Shri  Arif Mohd.Khan is to interact along 
with Shri Shaikh Mohammad Shoyeb, Shri Rais Ahmed- all the three are the 
contesting candidates at the said election.  The meeting is also being 
attended by Shri Athar Zia and Ishtiaque Ali- all the life members and 
others. 

Whereas, it has been confirmed by the authorities of the Centre that 
they are not organizing the said meeting. 

Whereas, issuance of a wrong message in the name of the IICC and 
using the logo violates the provisions of the Model Code of Conduct; 

Now, therefore, you are directed to clarify your view in the matter by 
11.00 a.m of 13.12.2018.  In case your reply is not received in the stipulated 
time, it will be presumed that you have nothing to state in the matter and a 
unilateral action will be taken. 

 
By Order, 

 
Sd/- 

(Tapas Kumar Bhattacharya) 
Returning Officer 

Dated 11.12.2018. 
 

1. MR. ARIF MOHAMMAD KHAN 
2. MR. SHAIKH MOAHMMAD SHOYEB 
3. MR. RAIS AHMAD 
4. MR. ISHTIYAQ ALI 
5. MR. ATHAR ZIA 

 


